Regular Meeting

June 14, 2010

The Village of Ashton Board of Trustees met at 7:30 P.M. on June 14, 2010 in the Village Hall with President Martinez presiding. Trustees in attendance were Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida and Russell. Motion was made by Bolen, seconded by Henert to approve the May minutes. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Motion was made by Russell, seconded by Emmons to draw upon the treasury to pay the monthly bills and payroll in the amount of $46,554.87. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0  
Martinez informed the board that he would like to table the Nicor Gas Franchise Agreement to next month. Van Dam reported that Craig Whyte from Nicor said the free therms are based on population and if anything does change the village will get it.
Martinez asked the board for approval to renew his appointments and explained that the Community Economic Development and Planning Commission were not on the list at this time. Motion was made by Bolen, seconded by Emmons to renew the appointments. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0  
Following discussion, a motion was made by Russell, seconded by Kida to pass the Resolution for Maintenance of Streets and Highways by the Municipality. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0  
Russell told the board that the state is responsible for the catch basin of the storm sewer and asked if we could go back and get reimbursed for those we had fixed. The board agreed it should be checked into.
Russell presented the board with a list of how other municipalities handle yard waste. Martinez asked if the streets and alley board would meet and bring back some guidelines to present at next months meeting. Henert suggested the results be published in the Ashton Gazette.
Emmons announced that the park had a successful fund raiser during the Summer Celebration.
Chief Hetland gave his monthly police report of 247.5 hours worked, 1141 miles, 93.30 gallons fuel, 1-adult arrests, 0-juvenile detained, 7-criminal offense reports, 13-public services, 30-traffic enforcements and $707.18 in paid fines. 

Van Dam reintroduced the fiscal year 2010-2011 Estimated Revenue and Budget Expenditures and the Annual Appropriation Ordinance. Van Dam explained there had been a few changes to the budget and that the auditor wanted the Blum Foundation Grant money budgeted. 
Van Dam told the board that Blum Foundation grant requests had been turned in for the sidewalk from South 4th Drive to the south entrance of the cemetery in the amount of $22,400 and one for six fire hydrants in the amount of $19,380. 
Van Dam informed the board that Mike Mudge that takes care of our electric needs suggested changing our energy supply portion of the street lighting to Exelon Energy with ComEd still maintaining the street light equipment. Van Dam said this would give us a savings of approximately $680 per year and that a one year contract had been signed. 
Bolen thanked Art Cardot, Dennis Bartels and the summer help for the work they had done at the cemetery and said he had gotten a lot of compliments on it.
Liarm Minini informed the board that 804 & 806 Main Street property was getting worse.
Martinez told the board that the grand opening at Ashton Foods was a success.
David Balch thanked the police department, street department and the water department for all their help with the Summer Celebration.
Balch made a motion, seconded by Russell to adjourn. Voice votes, 6 ayes, 0 nays, motion carried.

Ayes: 6- Balch, Bolen, Emmons, Henert, Kida, Russell
Nays: 0   
Dorthy S. Van Dam, Village Clerk
